SPECIAL MEETING

February 15, 2024
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Thursday, February 15, 2024 at 5:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
             Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Kippley, Skelton; Clerk-Knaus; Mike Skinner, Mike Lesar, Dale Erickson;  
1. The Township Board of Supervisors scheduled quarterly meetings with the Fire Department to conduct business.  The purpose of this meeting is to set the 2024 Fire Department Budget.  Clerk Knaus reviewed the 2023 final detail budget with the Fire Department members and presented the proposed Fire Department budget.     The budget is higher to account for the AFG Grant shortage of $21,536.90 which the Board approved in 2023 to come out of the 2024 budget.  Skelton directed the Fire Department to spend time on creating a list of long-term expenditures and goals for the Department and present this to the Board at the next meeting.  Needs vs. Wants are important to be identified for future planning.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA APPROVING THE 2024 FIRE DEPARTMENT BUDGET AT $138,000.00 AS PRESENTED.  MOTION CARRIED

Skinner asked if the Office could inquire about insurance for private vehicles for first responders and what it would cost the department and bring this information to the May meeting.  They also need a gas card.  Mike Skinner informed the Board the St. Louis County Public Works department has vacated the Public Works Facility and the Fire Department has been requesting extra storage space for a long time and would like to discuss this.  Skelton directed Knaus to put it on the March Township agenda.  Kippley informed the Fire Department he is continuing to work on the Standard Operating Procedures and included in this will be the department members will need to do individual timesheets signed by the employee and authorized by the Chief which is different from how payroll is submitted currently.  Payrolls need to be submitted monthly to be compliant with the law.  

The next meeting is scheduled for May 8, 2024 at 5:00 p.m.  
IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY SKELTON TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 6:34 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
